
Dear Requester 

 

I refer to your recent Freedom of Information request. The response is as below and in the attached 

spreadsheet. 

 

1. What is the total amount of money recovered by your local authority, through s.14 care 

charges, for disabled adults* receiving long term care and support - excluding those living in 

a care home - in the following financial years? 

a) 2018/19              £11,882,749.08 

b) 2019/20              £16,479,716.72 

c) 2020/21              £17,320,197.44 

 

* Please understand ‘disabled adults’ to mean all those living with disabilities, including learning 

disabilities 

 

2 In total, how many disabled adults* – excluding those living in a care home - have received 

long term care and support in your local authority in the following financial years?  

a) 2018/19              See attached spreadsheet                          

b) 2019/20              See attached spreadsheet 

c) 2020/21              See attached spreadsheet 

 

* Please understand ‘disabled adults’ to mean all those living with disabilities, including learning 

disabilities 

 

3. Of the values stated in answers 1a-c, what was the total amount of money recovered 

specifically in relation to adults with learning disabilities in the following financial years? 

a) 2018/19              £1,255,838.99 

b) 2019/20              £3,288,907.07 

c) 2020/21              £3,695,804.75 

 

4. How many of the totals stated in answers 2a-c, within the following financial years, were 

recorded as having learning disabilities? 

a) 2018/19              See attached spreadsheet            

b) 2019/20              See attached spreadsheet            

c) 2020/21              See attached spreadsheet            

 

If retrieving the information for the following question (question 5) exceeds the appropriate limit for 

the FOI, please answer only questions 1 to 4. 

 

5. How many disabled adults* receiving long term care and support – excluding those living in 

a care home - have seen an above-inflation rise in the amount they are charged by your local 

authority, in accordance with s.14 of the Care Act 2014, in the following financial years? 

a) 2018/19        

b) 2019/20        

c) 2020/21        

 



* Please understand ‘disabled adults’ to mean all those living with disabilities, including learning 

disabilities 

 

This is not something that can be calculated.  The contribution will change for a number of 

reasons, including package changes and a review taking place for the service users and 

their                    assessment being updated 

        

I hope this assists. Should you have any further enquiries please do not hesitate to contact me 

directly on the details below. 

 

Complaints, Information and Mediation Officer 

Nottinghamshire County Council 

 

In addition to this and for future reference Nottingham County Council regularly publishes previous 

FOIR,s and answers on its website, under Disclosure logs. (see link) 

http://site.nottinghamshire.gov.uk/thecouncil/democracy/freedom-of-information/disclosure-log/  

 

You can use the search facility using keywords. 

 

If you wish to raise any concerns about the way your request was dealt with, then please write to 

the Team Manager, Complaints and Information, County Hall, West Bridgford, Nottingham, NG2 7QP 

or e-mail foi@nottscc.gov.uk quoting the reference number above.  

 


